


MINUTES
Ofsted Board 
6 October 2015
In attendance

David Hoare (Chair)

Linda Farrant

Paul Snell CBE
James Kempton

John Hughes

Sir Michael Wilshaw, Her Majesty’s Chief Inspector (HMCI)
Matthew Coffey, Chief Operating Officer (COO) 

Nick Jackson, Director, Corporate Services

Julia Kinniburgh, DfE

Eleanor Schooling, National Director, Social Care 
Neil Greenwood, Director, Strategy for items 7 and 8
Amelia Walker, Principal Officer, Annual Report and Impact for item 8

Amelia Athwal, Board Secretary and Governance Manager

Apologies

John Roberts CBE

Summary of action points
	HMCI Update
	Board Secretary to ensure information packs regarding liaison with DCSs and others are provided for members when Board meetings are in the regions.
	Board Secretary 

	Spending Review Update
	Nick Jackson to send the Board a one-page breakdown of the £38m saving target.
	Nick Jackson

	Social Care Update
	Eleanor Schooling to review the recruiting panel for the ND Social Care. 
	Eleanor Schooling

	
	Eleanor Schooling to provide RDs with a briefing note on children missing from education for meetings with DCSs.
	Eleanor Schooling

	Annual Report Key Messages
	Board Secretary to add Social Care Annual Report to the agenda for the meeting on 1 December 2015.
	Board Secretary 

	
	Amelia Walker to organise a briefing session prior to publication.
	Amelia Walker

	AOB
	Matthew Coffey to provide an update on ‘Exceptional Leaders’ initiative.
	Matthew Coffey

	
	Neil Greenwood to bring the Strategic Plan to the next Board meeting.
	Neil Greenwood


1. Welcome, apologies and declarations of interest
1.1 The Chair welcomed members and attendees, noting apologies from John Roberts.  
1.2 Board members confirmed no declarations of interest.
2. Minutes and matters arising

1.1 The Board Members accepted the minutes as an accurate record of the previous meeting held on 19 August 2015, subject to a correction to the action owner in Social Care, from Kath O’Dwyer to Eleanor Schooling.  
3. Chairman’s report
1.2 The Board members noted this report. In the New Year we would be appointing up to three additional NEDs.
4. HMCI Update

4.1 HMCI reported that the Common Inspection Framework had been well received and that short inspections have been a sensible step to take for Ofsted. Critical inspections are led by HMI and quality assured by SHMI. 
4.2 HMCI and Andrew Cook (AC) explained that decisions to convert would not be solely based on data. AC gave an example of a school whose 2014 data suggested possible issues but the school remained ‘Good’ following inspection following the inspectors’ experience and observations in the school. 
4.3 MC reported that once more inspections had been carried out a full evaluation would take place to ensure that the system is working effectively.

4.4 HMCI reported that the Future Operating Model had embedded well and reaffirmed that this was a necessary and positive change for Ofsted.  
4.5 HMCI informed the Board of this year’s Annual Report’s key messages

4.6 Regarding Annual Reports more generally, the Board agreed it was important to follow the ‘golden thread’ of reports, ie the key messages and recommendations from each report should be monitored as each report is released. HMCI reported that there would be mini-reports throughout the year on the issues that have been raised. 
4.7 Board members suggested a scorecard approach for each report. This scorecard would be one page for the core stakeholders that have an impact on reputation and progress would be tracked. 
4.8 HMCI noted that RDs would be writing to DCS, Heads and Politicians and the Board members would be interested to see the outcomes of this correspondence. It was agreed that when Board meetings are in the regions, the hosting RD would prepare a pack.
ACTION POINT: Board Secretary to ensure packs are provided for members when Board meetings are in the regions.
4.9 HMCI updated Board members on his upcoming speeches.

5. Spending Review Update
5.1 Nick Jackson reported that the Department for Education had formally submitted details to Her Majesty’s Treasury. Further discussion between DfE and Ofsted would take place regarding the remainder of the savings target.
5.2 Nick Jackson agreed to send the Board a one-page breakdown of what the  saving target was made up of.
ACTION POINT: Nick Jackson to send the Board a one-page breakdown of the saving target.
6. Social Care Update
6.1. Eleanor Schooling thanked the Board for the welcome they and the rest of Ofsted had given her since her start in September. She reported her priorities for Social Care that she had identified since joining Ofsted. 
6.2.   ES informed the Board that she would be involved in the recruitment of the new National Director, Social Care. The Board agreed that the successful candidate would need to be clear on the issues facing social care and a strategy for dealing with them. This would include the fact that social care must sit in the regions and alongside other remits. 
6.3. The Board discussed the panel for recruitment of the new ND and agreed it would be reviewed to include someone with a background or strong understanding of social care.
6.4. It was agreed that recruiting the right number and quality of Social Care HMI was challenging but receiving the highest priority. 
ACTION POINT: Eleanor Schooling to review the recruiting panel for the ND Social Care. 

6.5. The Board noted an update on children missing education. ES agreed to provide a briefing note for RDs to use in their meetings with DCSs.
ACTION POINT: Eleanor Schooling to provide RDs with a briefing note on children missing from education for meetings with DCSs.

7. Regional Update
7.1 Matthew Coffey update the Board on three situations involving provisions inspected by Ofsted that were being monitored for media attention. 
7.2 MC notified the Board of changes at RD level.
7.3 In review of the Star Chamber reports, Board members noted the differences in risks identified. The Board agreed that going forward it would be useful to have a list of national risks that the regions would report against, with their own risks alongside that. 
8. Annual Report Key Messages
8.1 Neil Greenwood reiterated HMCI’s update on the key messages of this year’s Annual Report and noted that this year would be slightly different to previous years in that this would be a single report. The Board revisited their concern about losing momentum of messages delivered in previous reports and NG noted that the mini reports would pick up on these.
8.2 The Board queried whether the messages of the next Social Care and Early Years annual reports could be featured in this Report. The Social Care Annual report would be an agenda item on the next formal Board meeting. 
ACTION POINT: Board Secretary to add Social Care Annual Report to the agenda for the meeting on 1 December 2015.
8.3 Amelia Walker agreed to send the first draft of the Report to Board members within the next 3 weeks. A briefing session would also be arranged closer to the launch date.
ACTION POINT: Amelia Walker to organise a briefing session prior to publication.
9. Corporate Update
9.1 The Board noted the Finance report for Period 5.
9.2 The Board noted an update on the FOM programme.
10. AOB
10.1 Matthew Coffey agreed to provide an update at the next meeting on the ‘Exceptional Leaders’ initiative.
ACTION POINT: Matthew Coffey to provide an update on the ‘Exceptional Leaders’ initiative.
10.2 Neil Greenwood agreed to bring the Strategic Plan, including targets, to the Board meeting on 1 December. 
ACTION POINT: Neil Greenwood to bring the Strategic Plan and targets to the next Board meeting.

Next informal meeting: 10 November 2015

Next formal meeting: 1 December 2015
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